To the members of the General Council:

At the Executive Committee meeting of November 3, the following resolution was passed:

HE IT RESOLVED that, because of long years of faithful service and inspiring leadership, a special citation be swarded to Dr. William S. Sadler at the annual
meeting of the General Council in January 1959.

Although we are going ahead with the preparation of the citation to be presented on January 25, we would like very much to have the approval of all the General Council before that date. The citation has been given the name of the Van Award and we believe it will be an attractive, impressive document. This has all been done without Doctor's knowledge and we hope that it will be a pleasant surprise to him on January 25.

Will you please return the enclosed card indicating whether you approve the action of the Executive Committee and whether you will attend the meeting on January 25.

Secretary, Urantia Brotherhood

LMS:1/6/59